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	Evacuation Procedure – leave via the fire door and assemble in the play area – Noted.
In attendance: Cllr Jones.   

	110.03/19 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Manning, Marriott and Hemmings.
111.03/19 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act – Cllr. Willis re correspondence regarding St Elizabeth’s Hall. 
112.03/19 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 4 February – Approved. 
113.03/19 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 4 February and 18 February 2019 - Noted.
114.03/19 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 18 February and approve any recommendations.- Noted
The following grants were approved in accordance with Section 137 of the Government Act of 1972:
Winterbourne Down Burial Trust - £75
115.03/19 Clerk’s Report and the monthly accounts. 

All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. 
Matters Arising

A reply has been received to our letter to Wales and West Utilities regarding the gas main along Beckspool Road which was laid without our consent. They have confirmed this was laid without consent, and that they will not hold Winterbourne Parish Council responsible for any damage caused to the gas main or other apparatus arising out of the roadworks.
It was discussed as to whether the Parish Council should be entitled to a wayleave payment as it has been acknowledged this pipe is on our land and was laid without consent. Clerk will contact Wales and West Utilities.
A letter composed by the 4 Frenchay members was sent to South Gloucestershire Council Highways to highlight the concerns of local residents regarding the traffic calming scheme on Beckspool Road. Mark King has responded to advise South Gloucestershire Council have committed to let the scheme be completed as designed and approved, and then a safety audit will be undertaken to identify any shortcomings. The Unitarian Chapel in Frenchay have raised concerns about the scheme as a crossing point has been placed close to them which has restricted their available parking.
Cllr. Climmer and the Clerk met with Mark Shearman from South Gloucestershire Council to discuss the proposals by them for waiting restrictions on Harcombe Hill. It is proposed to put double yellow lines all along the right hand side as you are going up the hill. On the left hand side they will be on the corner of the junction with Down Road, a short stretch outside no.3, and then towards the top of the road where it narrows continuing over the railway bridge. If no objections are raised by the Parish Council this will then proceed to a public consultation. Cllr. Climmer proposed to accept the proposals and members agreed.
A decision has finally been reached regarding the road signs for WSA and South Gloucestershire Council has been advised. We now have to wait for them to confirm how much the signs will be. The cricket, football and tennis clubs have agreed to make a contribution towards the cost.
116.03/19 – Consideration of extension of absence of a Councillor beyond 6 months

It was proposed by Cllr Bowles to agree a formal extension of absence until the election on 2 May, for Cllr. Manning who has not attended a meeting due to ill health since September. All members agreed.
117.03/19 – Correspondence
All members agreed to Headway Bristol using the land on the former hospital site, which is still currently owned by NBHT, for their Fun Day in July. The only concern is the parking, but it was suggested they could possibly use the Dings car park. Clerk to advise Headway. It was confirmed that the Parish Council will update their public liability insurance as soon as the takeover of the land is completed.
The residents in Westbourne Terrace, Frenchay advise it was agreed in principal some years ago that the Lime Trees on the Common opposite their houses could be felled, once the young replacement trees which were planted further into the Common were mature. There are concerns regarding the damage the trees do to the kerbside and road, and also they produce a sticky substance which falls onto their cars. It was suggested the 4 Frenchay Ward members should assess the new trees to see how mature they are. Further to that, it was agreed best practice would be to consult Frenchay residents by including this issue on the next agenda for the meeting of the Frenchay Preservation Society which is on 20th June. Cllr Thorne will arrange for this agenda item to be advertised in the next Frenchay Community News. This is delivered to all households in Frenchay. Clerk to advise residents of Westbourne Terrace. 
A resident in Hambrook has asked if the Parish Council would support any measures to increase road safety at the junction of Hambrook Lane and Old Gloucester Road. He advises visibility is very poor and the parking at St Elizabeth’s Hall appears to have increased, meaning cars are often parked on both sides of the road as you go around the corner. The Hall has been taking measures to encourage visitors to park carefully and it has been noted by them that the parking there does not always relate to the Hall. Members agreed this can be a dangerous junction if cars go around the corner too fast. The Hall has previously tried to get permission to use land at the back for a car park but never been successful. It was suggested white advisory lines could be put on the corners of the road but that the first step should be to refer this to the Assess and Decide team at South Gloucestershire Council who will assess the situation.     
118.03/19 – Items from the Public

None 
119.03/19 – Items from Members
Cllr. Kembery thanked Cllr. Dyer who helped him cut off the locks on the bollards in Frenchay which had been super glued on, and move the planter on Bristol Road to outside of Frenchay Museum.
Cllr.Lewis advised there has been a lot of overriding of Frenchay Common since the alterations had been made to Beckspool Road. It was confirmed this was highlighted to Mark King in the Frenchay members’ recent letter.  

Cllr. Lewis also requested if the area of grass adjacent to the entrance to Grange Park could be included in the Parish Council’s open spaces grass cutting programme. This has historically been done by residents who are becoming too old to cope with it.  Cllr. Lewis left the room while this was discussed. It was confirmed that in the past it had been agreed that this could be taken over by the Parish Council at some point and there was agreement for this to be done once confirmed with the residents.
Cllr. Thorne advised there is a man hole cover at the bottom of Frenchay Hill which has been leaking water for a couple of months. Although residents have reported it no action has been taken. Clerk to report as well.

Cllr. Goodman recently carried out litter picking on Down Road and noted the condition of the road was getting worse. This had been previously reported to Mark King and the Clerk will chase this up. Cllr. Kembery thanked him for doing the litter picking and reminded everyone they can report issues directly to South Gloucestershire Council on their web site.  

Cllr. Willis advised the side road leading up to Frenchay Church has got a lot of pot holes. This may need to be considered for complete resurfacing in the future but investigations are to be made into patching it up temporarily.

Cllr. Newport requested if South Gloucestershire Council could repaint the 30mph roundel on the road coming into Winterbourne from Frampton Cotterell as it is very worn.  

120.03/19 A.O.B 

Cllr. Kembery enquired as to whether any progress had been made with the plans for Hambrook Common car park. It was confirmed to refer this to the next F&GP meeting.  
Meeting concluded 7.50pm.
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